Ayni in Action, by Gerry Daelemans
I am a member of the Ayni Council—the Last Mask Community group committed to stirring and maintaining the flow of true love throughout our community.   Each week  we join in a ‘joy ease play’ phone call once a week to provide each other support in whatever it is we are up to – be it our Ayni council accountabilities or our personal lives.

And what a joy it has been.

I love knowing that if there is something going on with me, something that requires letting go of a false self, owning a shadow aspect of my personality,  dealing with my wife and three kids – Ahh!,  whatever the case may be, I have a group of folks that I can talk to about it. And not just any folks—Last Mask Community folks who have the same skills and knowledge as I have!  Who relate to spirit, to journey questions, to archtypes—all the stuff so different from the norm.
Indeed, recently I went through 4 rigorous days of training designed to support me in achieving an international certification as a personal coach.  I could hear echo’s of much of what Christina has talked about regarding the western worlds split of man and spirit; how the western mind has separated man from nature, man from spirit; so the training was right up my wheel house.    Much like a Mask workshop, I was both confronted as well as enlightened by the 4 days of training.  Not surprisingly, the day after the workshop concluded I developed a blocked tear duct, and was very suspicious that I was in reaction to what had ‘confronted’ me in the workshop.
I journeyed to spirit to determine the true nature of my minor physical ailment and spirit confirmed my suspicion that what ailed me was resistance to letting go of some false self attachments I had.   I then turned to my Ayni mates for more guidance on a path forward.  I shared the details of the workshop as it related to what confronted me, which was simply resisting being sad over finally, after many Mask workshops, letting go of a few key false selves that were getting in the way of my experience of joy, of merging with others, of being in the moment, of feeling the presence of spirit, of being present to my love for others.   
Together we brainstormed on what would be a good journey(s) for them to take on my behalf, as I needed some support in seeing the issue from other points of view.  To make a long story short,  after a week of working with spirit, of being sad, doing fire rituals, and sharing what was going on with my Ayni friends, my tear duct opened up. More importantly, I feel lighter and happier and more at peace.

I could not have navigated this path without my Ayni friends – Rayda, Jacie and Patty.   At no time did I sense my friends were acting out of obligation in supporting me, in listening to me, in journeying on my behalf. They clearly love me and were simply bringing their gifts to me, a fellow Aynian (new word for us!).  In turn what I notice now is that I can’t wait to contribute to them, to bring whatever I can of my gifts to their lives; to support them in realizing their soul’s purposes and enabling them to experience the joy of being alive.
This is what I call Ayni in Action!

